METROPOLITIAN PARKS AND RECREATION ADVISORY BOARD

Minutes of October 4, 2016
Location:  Parks and Recreation Department, 1801 4th Street NW
Members Present: John Myers, Chairman, Janet Harrington, Dan Wilkinson, David W. Turner, Louis M. Romero
Balloon Fiesta Commission Representative for the MPRAB:  Bill Nordin-Absent.
Members Excused/Absent: John Whitson, Ted O. Humphreys, Susan Michie-Maitlen, Roxanne Turley, Vice Chairman  
City Staff Present:  Garry Wolfe, Assistant Director, Christina Sandoval, CIP Program Manager 

Visitors: None
Call to Order:   Mr. Myers called the meeting to order.
Approval of Today’s Agenda: Mr. Myers asked to approve the Agenda. No objections were made. The board unanimously approved the motion. 
Approval of Minutes:  Mr. Myers inquired if there were any objections to the Minutes as written for September, 2016. The board unanimously approved the motion.
Announcements:  None
General Public Testimony:  None
Reports:

· Garry Wolfe, Assistant Director, provided information on various Divisions in the   Department: 

The Parks and Recreation Depart have hired a Candace Hopkins for the Marketing Manager/Public Information Officer position. Candace joined the Department just in time for 2016 Balloon Fiesta. She helped to facilitate a great story out at Balloon Fiesta Park regarding the great efforts in upkeep and maintenance. Bobby Sanchez, Assistant Superintendent for Park Management was interviewed for the story and did a great job.  
Park Management is wrapping up the growing season. The Temp Staff season schedule for Park Management and Golf Management is coming to an end. The Divisions will continue to operate with the permanent full time city staff. 
Open Space has begun the next phase in the Bosque Trail improvements. All is going well and on schedule. On October 15th there will be a morning trail clean up event “Dia del Rio” scheduled to begin at 8:30 am South and West of Tingley Beach. The Open Space Visitor Center will be closing out there Summer Series; the summer series events went well and were well attended. 

Recreation is working full force on the 2016 Balloon Fiesta season. There are several staff members who will be supporting and working the event. Albuquerque will be hosting the New Mexico Senior Olympic Games and will also host the National Senior Olympics in 2019. Balloon Fiesta Park will host a few events and will be working on Bullhead Ball Park; the lighting will be replaced with LED lighting. 

Golf Management is currently working with the Water Authority on an emergency well permit they submitted for drilling of a new well at Los Altos Golf Course. 

Aquatics is currently working on replacing the Boiler at Highland Pool, we are currently using the solar heating system to maintain the water temperature. So far that seems to be working well. The request for a pool at North Domingo Baca has been withdrawn by the Councilor’s office. The building at Los Altos Pool is being replaced; the construction should begin in 2018. The new Center/Pool Manager for Sierra Vista is scheduled to start on Monday, October 10, 2016 to manage the pool and tennis courts.  

· Christina Sandoval, CIP Program Manager, provided information as follows:

PRD projects that are currently in the works are Daniel Webster Children’s Park, which is in construction now, Santa Barbara Park, which was a complete renovation and was completed last week. State Grant funding will not be reimbursed for grants approved for FY14 and FY15 which would affect the projects like Santa Barbara which were to be reimbursed by State Grant funding. Gross Receipt Tax has had a shortfall which limits our portion of Gross Receipt Tax funding. 

Cibola Loop is a joint project between Senior Affairs, Cultural Services Library Division and Parks and Recreation. We are purchasing approximately 50 acres across from Cibola High School for three facilities, a library, a multi-generational center and a pool facility. 

The BMX Park near Isotopes Park is owned by the City but has been contracted out to a private non-profit entity Duke City BMX, as part of the contract there be one free day a month for the public to try the sport.

There are changes to the Comp Plan for Private Parks. We are trying to make sure the City’s liability is covered. 

ABQ Parkpass is up and running. You can follow us on Instagram, you will need to get stamps or mark off activities as you complete them. You can turn in your Parkpass passports at Jerry Cline or West Mesa Aquatic Center by November 7, 2016.

· Bill Nordin, Balloon Fiesta Commission Representative, provided information as follows:
Not in Attendance. 

· Unfinished Business - There are currently vacancies in Districts 2 and 7. 
The request to rename Sandia Pool is not just a simple name change to a sign; it has more financial implications when changing an actual building. Need to investigate this issue further. Maybe a name dedication to the pool itself might be more feasible, similar to “Bob King Court” at the Pit. Christina to gather more information as to what this name change would entail. Cristina will also contact the group, regarding their request and relay the possibility of naming the pool itself.    
· Old/New Business – N/A
· Sub-Committee Reports – N/A
· Members’ Roundtable – None
· Adjourn:  A motion was made to adjourn the meeting. The board unanimously approved the motion.
